
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 APRIL 2008

 

EX.092/08
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL DISABILITY EQUALITY SCHEME



(Key Decision)

(In accordance with Paragraph 15 (1) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules the Mayor has agreed that the Call-In Procedure should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio:
Learning and Development


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX 57/08, the Head of Policy and Performance reported (PPP 45/08) on the revised Disability Equality Scheme and Action Plan.  He reminded Members that the Council's Disability Equality Scheme had been first published in December 2006 with the intention of reviewing the Scheme after a year.  The review had now been carried out which had involved extensive consultation with staff and external stakeholders.  He added that, following consideration by the Executive, the Scheme had been submitted to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comments and a copy of the excerpt from the Minutes of its meeting on 27 March 2008 was circulated.

Councillor Mrs Luckley in welcoming the draft, also welcomed the steps which had been made to formalise the Council's relationship with the Cumbria Disability Network by means of a Service Level Agreement and by extending invitations for representatives to attend future meetings of the Corporate Equality Group.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure noted the numbers of requests which were being received for construction of "dropped kerbs" within the City for use by wheelchair users and questioned whether the funding for those works could be found from the Disabled Facilities Grants.

Summary of options rejected:
None

DECISION

(i)
That the final draft Disability Equality Scheme 2008, as attached at Appendix 1 to report PPP 45/08, be approved.

(ii)
That the Disability Equality Scheme, as set out in report PPP 45/08, be recommended to full Council for approval at its meeting on 29 April 2008.

(iii)
That the Director of Development Services provide a response to the question raised by the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure with regards to the funding of works for dropped kerbs within the City.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the Council to adopt the revised Disability Equality Scheme in order to promote Carlisle as a safe and attractive place where people from all communities feel they belong and are included.







